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SUBJECT: YOUR REQUEST FOR INFORMATION %

Kent County is one of five local governments in the Grand Rapids area
which have joined together in a legally created consortium for the
purpose of planning and administering manpower programs authorized
by the Comprehensive Employment and Training Act of 1973. The
Grand Rapids Area Manpower Planning Council (GRAMPC) as the
consortium is designated, is made up of the City of Grand Rapids, which
is the administrative arm of the consortium and the counties of Kent,
Ionia, Allegan, and Montcalm.

The GRAMPC is the recipient of two CETA grants: One in the amount of
$2,867, 393, the purpose of which is to provide comprehensive manpower
services under Title I of the Act; the other, in the amount of $4, 700, 368,
which is for the creation of approximately 1, 250 public service jobs
under Title II of CETA. The November 26 article in the Grand Rapids
Press is an announcement of one resource decision by Kent County
regarding its Title II program. In assessing its public service needs,

the County placed improvement of social service delivery high on
its list of priorities. Accordingly, part of its Title II allocation will be

used to fund ten positions in the Department of Social Services. The
entire FY '74-FY '75 share for Kent County is approximately $1, 000, 000.

(The $1, 551, 000 figure cited in the article includes the County's own
estimate for FY '76 funding.) Positions are being created in such diverse
county agencies as the Kent Community Hospital, the Park Commission,
the Treasurer's Office and the Sheriff's Office,
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Individuals eligible to participate in the program are the unemployed

and underemployed., From this broad group, veterans, public assistance
recipients and former manpower trainees are being given special
consideration in the Grand Rapids Area Manpower Planning Council,











